Mr. Kenner, this is my documentation for the rationale as to what we would do if we lost one month’s SEEK from the State.    
 
If we lost approximately one month’s SEEK funds from the State, Todd County Board of Education would be forced to eliminate some positions.
 
Currently we allow all 3 and 4 year old children attend Preschool.  We pay for one teacher and 2 instructional assistants from the General Fund.  We would have to cut these positions and only offer Preschool to those that qualify.  $75,001
 
We offer all day Kindergarten.  We have two elementary schools and each school has 4 Kindergarten classes with 4 teachers and 4 instructional assistants.  We would have to cut these program costs by half and only offer what the state is funding us for.  $262,201
 
We offer a Credit Recovery Program and an Alternative School for those children who have behavioral problems or other discipline issues.  We would have to eliminate both of these programs.  $223,723
 
We have a lease with Apple Computers for laptops for all of our High School students and carts for the other schools.  We offer these computers to increase teacher effectiveness and make progress toward rigorous college and career ready standards.  We would have to get out of the lease and return the computers.  $283,686
 
Because of the additional computers we have at our schools, we have a computer tech person at each school to maintain the network of computers and professional development and assistance needed. We would have to eliminate one full position and part of another position 25% if we lost one month’s funding.  $37,562
